TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 10, 2015
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, John Coker, Bryan Miller, Keith Baxley,  Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Ken Laster, Jonathan Laster, Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer

ABSENT: 
Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the August 13, 2015 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  
Old Business: 1) Mayor Richardson asked Mr. Lee to get in touch with someone to look at a tree that is located on Andrews and McAlister Street.  A cable is holding the tree up and it looks like it is fixing to break.  Mr. Lee stated that he will see if he could find someone, but there is no arborist around this area.
Person Appearing Before Council: None
1ST Reading on Accommodation Tax:  Mr. Lee stated that he gave out the information on imposing a 2% rate for Accommodations Tax on hotel/motel and bed and breakfast. This does not include long term renters, etc.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept first reading and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
2nd Reading to Amend Ordinance to Adopt Current International Building Codes:  Mrs. Lewis stated that she and Attorney Gregg Askins have amended the ordinance to adopt the current building codes by the state.  This wording is to include any adoptions that the state may make the Town will automatically update as well.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to amend the ordinance to adopt the current codes and any subsequent revisions or additions and amendments and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.
Garbage Fees:  Mr. Lee stated at the last meeting an increase in garbage fees was discussed in executive session but it was not voted on.  The only vote was to award the contract to Waste Management.  Mr. Lee stated that this cost will help with the old truck and try to keep it running.  Mr. Carter stated that he didn’t have a problem with the increase if it is used to maintain the equipment.  Mr. Sutton stated that it will be an increase of $6.00 per year.  Mrs. Lewis stated that the collection of these fees goes in the sanitation account and is only spent on sanitation issues.  Mr. Carter made the motion to increase sanitation fees by $.50 per customer and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
Town’s Website-Bryan Miller: Mr. Miller stated that he when you do a search on Hemingway, the old website that was maintained by Mr. David Green pops up and not the Town’s website.  Mr. Miller would like it to be more progressive and create links.  Mayor Richardson stated that the domain that we use is a free site and if we do anything different, it will have a cost.  Mr. Sutton stated that he will check with Mr. Green and see if he will give us the old website to maintain.
Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Sutton stated that the ISO evaluation is complete and now we have to wait to get the results.  He stated that it may take up to 8 months but he feels positive.  We currently have a 5 rating and would like to get a better one.  He stated that he, Gregg Askins, Ken Laster and Samantha Lewis has worked on the reports.
Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session to discuss a personnel matter and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter.  No actions or votes were taken in executive session.  

There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:30p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
